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Environmental Protection Agency § 57.701 

under paragraph (a) of this section. A 
preproposal may be submitted to EPA 
any time prior to the submission of a 
proposal under paragraph (a) of this 
section. As soon as possible after the 
receipt of a preproposal, EPA shall cer-
tify to the applicant (and to any other 
issuing agency, as applicable) whether 
or not the project would be approvable. 
This certification may include com-
ments indicating necessary modifica-
tions which would make the project ap-
provable. 

§ 57.603 Criteria for approval. 
The approvability of any proposed re-

search and development program shall 
be judged primarily according to the 
following criteria: 

(a) The likelihood that the project 
will result in the use of more effective 
means of emission limitation by the 
smelter within a reasonable period of 
time and that the technology can be 
implemented at the smelter in ques-
tion, should the smelter be placed on a 
SIP compliance schedule at some fu-
ture date when adequately dem-
onstrated technology is reasonably 
available; 

(b) Whether the proposed funding and 
staffing of the project appear adequate 
for its successful completion; 

(c) Whether the proposed level of 
funding for the project is consistent 
with the research and development ex-
penditure levels for pollution control 
found in other industries; 

(d) The potential that the project 
may yield industrywide pollution con-
trol benefits; 

(e) Whether the project may also im-
prove control of other pollutants of 
both occupational and environmental 
significance; 

(f) The potential effects of the 
project on energy conservation; and 

(g) Other non-air quality health and 
environmental considerations. 

§ 57.604 Evaluation of projects. 
The research and development pro-

posal shall include a provision for the 
employment of a qualified independent 
engineering firm to prepare written re-
ports at least annually which evaluate 
each completed significant stage of the 
research and development program, in-
cluding all relevant information and 

data generated by the program. All re-
ports required by this paragraph shall 
be submitted to EPA and also to the 
issuing agency if it is not EPA. 

§ 57.605 Consent. 
Each NSO shall incorporate by ref-

erence a binding written consent, 
signed by a corporate official empow-
ered to do so, requiring the smelter 
owner to: 

(a) Carry out the approved research 
and development program; 

(b) Grant each issuing agency and 
EPA and their contractors access to 
any information or data employed or 
generated in the research and develop-
ment program, including any process, 
emissions, or financial records which 
such agency determines are needed to 
evaluate the technical or economic 
merits of the program; 

(c) Grant physical access to rep-
resentatives and contractors of each 
issuing agency to each facility at 
which such research is conducted; 

(d) Grant the representatives and 
contractors of EPA and the issuing 
agency reasonable access to the per-
sons conducting the program on behalf 
of the smelter owner for discussions of 
progress, interpretation of data and re-
sults, and any other similar purposes 
as deemed necessary by EPA or any 
issuing agency. 

§ 57.606 Confidentiality. 
The provisions of section 114 of the 

Act and 40 CFR part 2 shall govern the 
confidentiality of any data or informa-
tion provided to EPA under this sub-
part. 

Subpart G—Compliance Schedule 
Requirements 

§ 57.701 General requirements. 
This section applies to all smelters 

applying for an NSO. Each NSO shall 
require the smelter owner to meet all 
of the requirements within the NSO as 
expeditiously as practicable but in no 
case later than the deadlines contained 
in this subpart or any other section of 
these regulations. For requirements 
not immediately effective, the NSO 
shall provide increments of progress 
and a schedule for compliance. Each 
schedule must reflect the extent to 
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